

# The Misconsin Early Austangers

"A FEW TO PRESERVE THE BEST"

December 15, 1985

The Feedbag

From the Pres:

Merry Christmas and a happy prosperous New Year to all of you. Thanks for all your help and support in 1985. We had a good time, and couldn't have done it without you. Our club matured a little bit more this year, but thank God it was only financially and organization-wise. We hope that the "down to earth" method of existence never leaves us. I've never belonged to an organization like this before. Each member seems more a part of a big family than a club.

A personal thanks to Kathy & John Lerner for the excellent job on, and the donation of the clubs May 1986 Show & Swap handbills. Good Work!!!

As predicted we are getting excited about some of the activities planned for next year. Sign ups for the February 22nd Club Dinner will be in your next newsletter. At the January meeting we'll set up our plans for the February Mecca & Fair Park swap meets. Work on the May Show and Swap will continue of course. The June Mississippi River Trip will be our "Two Nighter" for this year, so watch carefully for details on that one. We'll also try to tie together a one nighter or a day trip to start the O.T.R season. As fast as last season came to an end our new one will be starting so get ready to jump on the bandwagon and join the fun.

Not to wear out all my thanks in one shot but, I must thank the whole staff for doing an excellent job while I've been gone. They have helped keep things going while I've been on my latest suicidé mission. Seven days a week, twelve hours a day is wearing me down a bit. Looks like January before things return to normal.

Dream those dreams, polish those parts, bang those books, before you know it Spring will be here. The first time you get behind the wheel and turn the key you'll know it's all worth while. God Bless you all!! Keep thinking of us and always, "Keep on 'stangin'".

Dick

#### WISCONSIN EARLY MUSTANGERS MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 25, 1985

- The Meeting was called to order by acting President Sal Lorino at 7:35 PM in the excused absence of Dick Doria and Bob Zimmerman.
- Minutes of the October 28, 1985 Membership Meeting were read by acting secretary J.R. Manning in the excused absence of Secretary Kelly Beauparland. A correction to the minutes was made by Ron Neissner, regarding the low cost jackets found by Pete Yoss. The minutes were corrected to read that "...there is no minimum order required for jackets, but a substantial price break is attained at a quantity of 144 jackets." With no other corrections, the minutes were approved.
- Treasurer Sharon Doria read the financial report, which was approved as read.
- Under Old Business, Sal Lorino reported that the club has been acquiring tangible assets, including the copy machine and a typewriter.
- J.R. Manning reported that Annual Club Dinner plans were well underway, but the date had been locked into February 22, 1986, at Ashley's Fireside Dining. The club will sponsor free beer and soda for the banquet. Tom SAL FILL IN THE BLANK volunteered to supply a stereo with a tape player for the evening. Club members were asked to bring cassettes to use that evening. A meet notice with a return coupon and menu chices will be prepared and printed in the newsletter.
  - Sal Lorino reported that the May Scwister Show committee had met.

    John and Kathy Lerner, through generous personal donation, brought in a supply of show flyers. They will be available to members at the front table after the meeting.
  - Under New Business, the general membership noted that the weather is nasty.
  - Sal Lorino asked Mark Lien if he would consider doing a technical seminar. He will plan one, perhaps to be held at his shop. While searching for possible topics, the subject of storing cars for the winter was discussed. Points mentioned included filling the fuel tank, disconnecting the battery, laying avapor barier between the car and the concrete floor, and taking the tension off of the suspension system. Mark asked if a notice asking for ideas and possible topics could be printed in the newsletter. Sal indicated that he would check into it. Possible topics then discussed were hanging doors and

installing a headliner.

- Steege reported that he has a line on Jim Beam Bourbon ceramic decanters in the shape of a Mustang. He has one on display in the front which may be inspected after the meeting. He can secure them for club members for about \$50.00, see Dale after the meeting for more information.
- Lorino reported that Dick Doria sends along his regrets that he is unable to attend but sends his wishes for a happy holiday season to everyone.
- A Door Prize ticket was drawn by Victoria Winklemann, and a WEM hat was awarded to John Lerner. Bacha
- \_\_\_\_SAL FILL IN THE BLANK \_\_ reports that he has a friend who wants to sell a '69 Mustnag from San Jose for \$5500.00.
- Sal Lorino asked that members be more careful about policing the area as a complaint had been received from Wauwatosa Savings.
- BRUHN Rich (Same Guy as Above) made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by John Mauritz. Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 PM.

Next Meeting to be held January 27, 1986 at 7:30 PM at Wauwatosa Savings and Loan, 27th and College.

Respectfully Submitted,

GOOD JOB SAL + JERRY: I LEFT

EVERITHING AS IS SO THE GAING COULD APPRECIATE YOUR HARD WORK. (PLUS IT SAVED ME SOME TIME

## The Feedbag

Publication of The Wisconsin Early Mustangers



#### THE FEED BAG

### NEWSLETTER OF THE WISCONSIN EARLY MUSTANGERS "A Few To Preserve The Best"

#### **OFFICERS**

OFFICERS	
President DICK DORIA	761-2267
Vice President BOB ZIMMERMANN	761-2007
Secretary KELLY BEAUPARLAND	466-6818
Treasurer SHARON DORIA	761-2267
BOARD MEMBERS	
Chairman DICK DORIA	761-2267
Ways & Means SAL LORINO	961-7390
Activities (Trip) BOB & SHIRLEY BEAUPARLAND	354-0846
Picnic LEN WESNER	462-4753
Special Events DAVE YAHN	321-3329
Communications JERRY MANNING	548-9899
Technical Regional PETER YOSS	529-2299
Technical National MARK LIEN	461-9544
National Group Director DICK COYLE	691-3821
CLUB ACCESSORIES:	
CAPS (Blue, Black and Red)	\$ 5.00
SHIRTS — Golf Style With Logo (S,M,L,XL)	12.00
JACKETS — Embroidered, Custom-Made, Color Choices	
*WINDOW DECALS	3 For 5.00
*Post Paid Other Items Available As Produced	0 1 01 0.00

Send Check or Money Order To: THE WISCONSIN EARLY MUSTANGERS

2511 West Carrington Avenue Oak Creek, Wisconsin 53154